MINUTES OF PARENT COUNCIL MEETING FROM TUESDAY 29TH APRIL  2014 

Present: A. Mullen, P. McGlinchey, T. Thomson, N. Wilson, T. Boyd, L. Harvey, S. Hastings, C. Henderson, J. McCallum, L. McQuade, F. Maguire, L. Dolson, S. Brannigan, C. Capanni, I. Padden

Apologies: G. Corrigan

A letter to re-launch the 50/50 Club will go out by the end of the week.

Gillian Corrigan has compiled a draft letter to go out to local companies for donations for the refurbishment of the classrooms but these need to be done on Headed paper which Mrs Padden will arrange.

There will also be letters sent to local new house builders and we have a Nomination Form for the green token boxes at Asda Living at the Fort.

There have been several ideas put forward for fund raising activities such as Sponsored Silence/Obstacle Courses etc and also the idea of having the children design Christmas cards and having them professionally printed to sell.

We have received a welcome donation of 7 boxes of books from the library.

On our approach for the appointment of a Lollipop Person at Beauly Road, a survey should be carried out by the Council this week.

At Baillieston Community Council, it was noted there have been no further calls to the Police regarding vandalism at the school and there have been Parking Monitors at Haig Drive which seems to have had a positive effect on the parking situation there.

In the future it is planned that Parent Council donations to the school will be detailed in the Newsletter to let parents know where the money goes for the benefit of the children.

We await a list from the school for any immediate needs.

Primary 1 Induction Day will be the 15th May and ties will be ordered for that day.

Ties will also be ordered for the P7s going to high school.

First Holy Communion will be Saturday 10th May and everything is going well in preparation. 

A photographer has been arranged along with someone to produce a DVD of the day.

There will be a Celebration Party on the Monday (12th May) for the Primary 3s and Primary 4s when they can wear their party clothes to school.

The Primary 7 Leaver’s Night will be at Frankie and Benny’s at the Fort on the 19th June from 7p.m. till 10p.m. It will have a 50s theme and there will be a live band and a dance floor. It is hoped that with the Parent Council’s help the children will not have to contribute to what should be a great night.

Summer Trips are in the planning stages and will be notified soon.

We have lots of exciting activities coming up which will be listed in the up-coming Newsletter; these include:

A day of samba drumming, visit from a Theatre Company, Leaver’s Mass, Afternoon Tea for Marie Curie (6th June), Cake & Candy (in aid of Mary’s Meals) and Sport’s Day which will be Friday 30th May.

All classes are working on Topics relating to the Commonwealth Games.

There will be a bigger performance of The River of Stories which the children recently participated in at The Bridge at Glasgow Green and Springburn Park on the 20th and 21st of July and it is hoped some of the children will be able to take part in those.

There is a man from Baillieston who will be a Torch Bearer as part of the Queen’s Baton Relay and we hope the children may be able to see that and add their support.

FUND RAISING

The Summer Fayre will be on Saturday 31st May from 1p.m. till 3p.m.

(Setting up/clearing up will be from 11a.m. till 4.30p.m.)

There are planned to be Tombola, Face Painting, Bouncy Castles, Ice Cream Van, Fire Engine, Tea & Coffee, Private Stalls, Beat The Goalie, Raffle, Stall for Books/Toys.

The fee for Private Stalls will be £10 plus a donation of a Tombola Prize.

An Appeal letter for Helpers will go out this week (Return date – 9th May). Also a Letter appealing for Donations will be issued.
Tom Boyd (our Church Representative) will look into the possibility of us using the Church Hall for Tea & Coffee and for the use of their kitchen.

We will arrange for large banners to be made to advertise the Fayre locally.

We will also place adverts in The Gen, the Church Newsletter, Facebook Pages, Baillieston Community Council, the school website, Twitter, in local Nurseries, After-school places, Brownies/Cubs etc.

We are also looking at the possibility of holding a Fund Raising Psychic Night @ £5/ticket plus a Raffle Prize.

Also for some of the children – perhaps the Football or Hockey Team – to do some bag packing at either Iceland or Smyths at the Fort.

SCHOOL REFURBISHMENT

We are still on the Renovation Programme but still have no start date and Mrs. Padden has indicated works may not happen as soon as she had hoped.
Barclays Bank have offered to make a donation to the refurbishment of the Front Entrance to the school which is very welcome.

OTHER MATTERS

 Reaction to the new format for Parents Night was generally positive though there was some concern raised over the lack of privacy. Mrs. Padden said she would ask for Teachers’ Feedback also.
Lesley McQuade (Treasurer) presented a Copy of our Income/Expenditure to date.

Next Fund Raising Meeting will be Tuesday 13th May.

New Parent Council Meeting will be Tuesday 3rd June – ALL WELCOME

